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RETRACING  
ROMAN FOOTSTEPS 

Year 4 took a step back in time when they visited Chester on Monday 1st November, to learn more 
about what life was like during the time of Roman rule. The Romans founded Chester in AD 70 and it 
remained an important military base for more than three centuries. 
The children had a taster of what life was like in the Roman military as part of a legion and the  
tactics they used in battle. They also explored Roman beliefs, rituals, artefacts, clothing and much 
more. 
The children thoroughly enjoyed the day which added to their knowledge and experience of life  
under Roman rule. 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A Dancing  
Sensation 

We have many talented children at Barlows, and Nancy from Reception is no exception. During the 
half-term holiday, Nancy competed in the Great Britain Irish Dancing Competition and finished in 2nd 
place! We are all very proud of you Nancy! We hope there is plenty of room on the trophy shelf at 
home, as we are pretty sure there will be plenty more trophies to come! 

Year 3 Footballing Success! 

Congratulations to our Year 3 football 
team who entered and won the  
Liverpool School Sports Partnership 
competition just before half-term.  
It was a superb display from all of the 
team who will now go on to compete in 
the City Championships!  



 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Teaching  
Democracy 

As part of our work on teaching the children about democracy, this week saw School Council elections 
taking place. Pupils learnt about the voting system and its function in democratic societies. To give 
them real life experiences of a voting system, pupils then took to the voting booths to elect our new 
school councillors. We will announce the results in due course! 

Key Dates for Autumn 2 

There a a number of events taking place this term that you might want to mark in your calendar. For 
some of the events, letters will out over the coming weeks with further information. 
 
Monday 22nd & Tuesday 23rd November: parent telephone consultations for Year 2 Potter class 
only. 
 
Monday 29th November—Friday 3rd December: Collecting Christmas jumper donations. 
 
Monday 6th—Thursday 10th December: Parent telephone consultations. 
 
Monday 13th December at 2:30pm: Christmas nativity performance for Year 2 parents & carers. 
 
Tuesday 14th December at 9:30am: Christmas nativity performance for Year 1 parents & carers. 
 
Tuesday 14th December at 2:30pm: Christmas nativity performance for Reception parents &  
carers. 
 
Friday 17th December: Christmas Jumper Day. 
 
Tuesday 21st December: Last day of term. 


